
 
Date: January 21, 2021 

 

To: Pflugerville City Council 
Mayor Victor Gonzales  
Mayor Pro Tem Omar Peña 
Council Member Mike Heath 
Council Member Rudy Metayer 
Council Member David Rogers 
Council Member Ceasar Ruiz 
Council Member Doug Weiss 
 

From:  Travis County Commissioner Jeffrey Travillion 
Travis County Commissioner Brigid Shea 

  
RE: Request to Approve Allowing Pflugerville / Pflugerville ETJ Voters to Participate in Emergency Service 

District No. 17 Election 

 
As Travis County Commissioners representing the two county precincts that include the City of Pflugerville and 
its extra-territorial jurisdiction, we respectfully request that the Pflugerville City Council allow your citizens to 
decide whether they would like to be included in the proposed new Emergency Services District No. 17 for 
emergency medical services. We understand that more than 4,700 registered voters signed a petition in 
support of an election for the proposed “medical overlay” of the current ESD No. 2 (which provides fire 
service). To date, the Cities of Hutto, Round Rock, and Taylor have all approved inclusion of their territories in 
the proposed new ESD, thereby allowing their voters to have their voices heard in the proposed election. We 
strongly encourage you to evaluate the merits of service provision and allow the community to select the 
appropriate set of services for their respective areas. 
 
Emergency Services District No. 2, a voter-created taxing entity, funds and operates the Pflugerville Fire 
Department. With the help of a sales-tax supplement to its annual budget, ESD 2 has initiated and expanded a 
fire-based emergency medical service that currently staffs and operates five ambulances, delivering advanced 
life support care with excellent response times to all residents in their district, including your constituents. The 
ESD has determined that its EMS effort is financially unsustainable in the long term, and therefore proposes an 
election to create an overlay medical district to fund it. Evidently, more than 4,700 signatories to a petition 
supporting this election would seem to agree. 
 
There have been three ESD medical overlay elections held in Travis County in the past decade, all of them 
successful, and all of which were initiated with certified petitions. In approving and funding these elections, the 
Travis County Commissioners Court has clearly indicated that, by meeting the statutory requirements to hold 
an election, the voters should be given a chance to decide. 
 

The provision of advanced life support, emergency ground response, and transport is important for all 

residents of Travis County, including ESD 2. The funding mechanism for this continued service in your 

jurisdictions, the proposed new ESD 17, is a decision that should rest with all ESD 2 voters, including those in 

Pflugerville. We, the Travis County Commissioners for Precincts 1 and 2, urge you to allow your voters to 

decide the services most important to them and voice those opinions in the election process. 

 


